## Report to / Rapport au:

# OTTAWA POLICE SERVICES BOARD LA COMMISSION DE SERVICES POLICIERS D'OTTAWA

29 January 2018 / 29 janvier 2018

Submitted by / Soumis par:

Executive Director, Ottawa Police Services Board / Directrice exécutive,

Commission de services policiers d'Ottawa

Contact Person / Personne ressource:

Krista Ferraro Executive Director / Directrice exécutive

Krista.Ferraro@ottawa.ca

SUBJECT: ONTARIO ASSOCIATION OF POLICE SERVICES BOARDS: 2018

**MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL** 

OBJET: RENOUVELLEMENT D'ADHÉSION 2018: ASSOCIATION DES

**COMMISSIONS DE SERVICES POLICIERS DE L'ONTARIO** 

#### REPORT RECOMMENDATIONS

That the Ottawa Police Services Board approve payment of \$6,154.53 (including HST) to the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards for its 2018 membership fee.

#### RECOMMANDATIONS DU RAPPORT

Que la Commission de services policiers d'Ottawa approuve le paiement de 6,154.53 \$ (TPS en sus) à l'Association des commissions de services policiers de l'Ontario (OAPSB) pour payer ses frais d'adhésion de 2018.

#### BACKGROUND

Attached at Document 1 is information about 2018 membership dues for the Ontario Association of Police Services Boards (OAPSB). The Ottawa Police Services Board has been a member and active supporter of OAPSB and OAPSB Zone 2 (eastern Ontario) since 1995. Several past members of the Ottawa Police Board have served on

the OAPSB Board of Directors over the years, including Member MacEwen from 2002-2005 (Second Vice President for 2004-2005 term), Councillor El-Chantiry from May 2005 to December 2006, and Member Jensen from January 2007 to 2013 (President for April 2012-2013). Chair El-Chantiry was elected in April 2015 and served as Vice President until being elected President in 2016 and re-elected President in April 2017.

The OAPSB aims to keep its members up to date on changing policies and events through its conferences, website and emails, in order to help boards respond to issues in an effective way. The OAPSB Board of Directors, staff and volunteers are engaged in various committees and working groups providing input and perspective on the issues and decisions impacting policing and police governance. This representation is important to ensure the OAPSB's advocacy efforts and government relations activities support the organization's mandate and members' interests.

The OAPSB's Annual Meeting and Conference will be held at the Blue Mountain Resort from 23 – 26 May 2018. Details about the conference will be shared with the Board as soon as they are available.

#### CONSULTATION

Not applicable.

#### FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

The 2018 annual membership fee for police services boards with over 300 employees has increased by 1.50% over last year and now stands at \$5,446.49 plus HST. Money has been allocated in the Board's 2018 budget for this expenditure.

### SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION

Document 1: 2018 OAPSB Membership Information

# Document 1 - 2018 OPASB Membership Informtion

Thu 2017-Nov-09 2:31 PM

Membership OAPSB membership@oapsb.ca

Follow up: 2018 OAPSB Membership

To: Membership OAPSB

Cc: Holly Doty

Good Afternoon,

I am pleased to let you know that we have recently launched OAPSB Membership for 2018! (www.oapsb.ca)

With your Police Service Board's Membership renewal, you will continue to benefit from being part of the leading voice of Police Governance in Ontario all while receiving exclusive benefits.

Membership Renewals start January 2018. To renew your membership, please go to https://secure.effreg.com/r/oapsbmr18?3. Please complete your renewal by January 31st, 2018.

If we can provide you with any additional assistance or to answer any questions about your membership, please feel free to call us at 1-800-831-7727.

### OAPSB Membership benefits include:

- Opportunities to meet public safety policy makers and program evaluators
- Opportunities to meet with law enforcement, police governance and other public safety budget decision-makers and purchasing agents
- Opportunities to influence public policy
- Advocating public safety concerns on your behalf
- Advocating public safety cost and funding concerns on your behalf
- Events featuring expert speakers on topical public safety and police governance issue, at reduced member rates
- Available On-line training regarding relevant legislation
- Available self-study guides regarding police governance

- Interactive classroom education opportunities in business planning, policy development, financial stewardship, secretarial duties, chief selection, monitoring & evaluating, etc.
- Networking opportunities at zone meetings, seminars and conferences
- Mentorship opportunities
- Access to advisory services
- On-line resources including tip-sheets
- News bulletins

Thank you for your continued commitment to OAPSB and we look forward to welcoming you back for 2018.

Warmest Regards,

Meaghan Holder

Membership Coordinator

Ontario Association of Police Services Board

180 Simcoe St, London, ON N6B 1H9 (New Address!)

T: 1-800-831-7727 | C: 519.636.7707

admin@oapsb.ca

# 2018 Membership Dues

# **Voting Members (Police Services Boards)**

Force Size	2016 Membership Dues	HST	Total
1-10	\$652.65	\$84.84	\$737.49
11-30	\$1,113.46	\$144.75	\$1,258.21
31-50	\$1,357.06	\$176.42	\$1,533.48
51-100	\$2,847.08	\$370.12	\$3,217.20
101-200	\$4,152.37	\$539.81	\$4,692.18
201-300	\$4,798.92	\$623.86	\$5,422.78
Over 300	\$5,446.49	\$708.04	\$6,154.53